I wish to support the development of retail services at Alma Plaza.

1.
We need retail in Alma Plaza not only for the neighbors who now live near the Plaza. for those in Baron Park who have also lost their grocery store, for other neighborhoods like Charleston Meadows where I live, but also to meet the needs of all the people who are going to be living in the new housing that is being built in south Palo Alto.  Hyatt, the Bridge Project and the Jewish Community Center and all the others. 

None of the new housing developments that I know of are providing any retail services. The need is obvious.  And the city needs the tax income from retail.

2.
The Comprehensive Plan defines Alma Plaza as a neighborhood center.  Tonight I hope you will make clear that a neighborhood center provides retail and other useful services like a postal substation and a ATM.  The housing component, if any, should be limited.  This issue needs to be settled now before we spend a lot of time discussing the details of the first plan that is being presented by the developer.

3.
You also should provide guidance as to the zoning for the area.  The developer is proposing Neighborhood Commercial RM-30 and mixed use. Mixed use allows double development on one site because after commercial development is planned residential development is allowed without counting the commercial development.  PC zoning with open space or a public square as a public benefit would provide a much more reasonable project.

Thank you for your consideration of these issues.

Jean Olmsted

